
 

THE CREDIT REVIEW REPORT ON PROTECTED 
DISCLOSURES 2024  

 

Credit Review has put in place policy and procedures for the making of Protected Disclosures, which 

have been developed in line with the Protected Disclosures Act, 2014 and the Protected Disclosures 

(Amendment) Act 2022 (the “Protected Disclosures Acts”). This sets out the process by which a 

'worker' of Credit Review can make a protected disclosure, what will happen when a disclosure is 

made and what Credit Review will do to protect the discloser. 

What is a protected disclosure? 

A protected disclosure is defined in the Acts as a disclosure of information which, in the reasonable 

belief of the worker, tends to show one or more relevant wrongdoings, which came to the attention 

of the worker in connection with the worker's employment and is disclosed in the manner outlined 

in the Acts. This is sometimes referred to as "whistleblowing". 

The Protected Disclosures Acts require public bodies to prepare and publish a report each year 

relating to the number of protected disclosures made to public bodies in the preceding year in 

addition to detailing the action taken in response to the disclosures made. Reports are required to 

be issued no later than 30 June.   

Credit Review received 0 protected disclosures during 

the reporting period 1st January 2024 to 31st 

December 2024.   


